
Friends Of The Road To Nature

An update on The Road To Nowhere Clean Up….

Going forward we will be referring to this area as The Road To Nature 😃🌿🦋

Most local residents will be very pleased to know that the Newport City Council
CLEAN-UP operation for this notorious area has now been completed.

This is a major achievement for our neighbourhood after years of campaigning, undaunted
commitment and ongoing action from members of our local communities, Newport City Council,

Community Councils and involved agencies.
It is wonderful to finally see this area of Coedkernew brought back into being for community

engagement and support of biodiversity.

We have now created this new Community Group -“Friends Of The Road To Nature” to support
the NCC clean-up operation and continue to maintain and enhance this area for biodiversity

support and resident/nature interaction into the future.

We have been working closely with NCC, Fly Tipping Action Wales and other related agencies
to bring about this clean-up and to set up action plans to deter further incidents of fly tipping on

this road. CCTV camera placements along this road have not only already resulted in legal
actions being taken against several fly tipping perpetrators in recent months, but seems to have

also stopped further fly tipping activity here.



On Saturday 30th October 10am - 2pm

We are holding a combined multi-groups community litter picking event on
“The Road” to carry out a big litter pick of the area now the mass of large fly tipping has been

removed.
We would like to invite all stalwart members of our much valued, local litter picking

groups, Celtic Horizons Litter Pickers, Marshfield Magpies, Newport East Litter Pickers,
Rogerstone Routes, Pride In Pill, Newport Litter Pickers, Cardiff Rivers Group, Wentlooge

Litter Pickers, Peterstone Litter Pickers as well as Councillors, local Community
Councils, related agency employees and any other local residents to come together for

our
“ Big Community Litter Picking Event”

and a jolly good community day out

Due to health & safety restrictions we will be limiting this particular litter picking event to
adults (over 16 years old) only.

We will be supported on the day by The Newport City Council Waste Management Team, Keep
Wales Tidy, GD Environmental and other related agencies.

You would be very welcome if you would like to join us and help to bring this neglected area of
our neighbourhood back into community use to benefit us all.

Please let us know if you plan to join us.
Parking will be available nearby and signposted.

Please wear sturdy and appropriate clothing and footwear.
Refreshments will be provided, courtesy of Asda Duffryn, The Parc Golf Club, Celtic Horizons

Litter Pickers & Marshfield Magpies (but if you or your organisation can help provide
refreshments for the event please let us know 👍🏼)

All picking equipment will be provided but please bring your own protective gloves if you have
them.

Come for an hour or come for the whole session..any time you can give will be much
appreciated.

Many thanks to all our regular litter pickers and any newbies who would like to join us

Postcode of location is NP10 8TU



Email : roadtonature1@gmail.com




